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Bankhead News
Working Together to Achieve Our Best


Dear Parents/Carers,

Interim Report 

Next week you will receive your child’s interim report and we hope that you will be well informed about your child’s educational progress and their next steps in learning. Teaching staff have worked extremely hard to summarise your child’s learning, plan your child’s learning and keep up to date with Goggle Classrooms as well as caring for their own families in these difficult and challenging times.
COVID – 19 LEVEL 4 RESTRICTIONS 
Maureen McKenna, Executive Director of Education said, in her recent letter of the 17th November ‘I know that this is an anxious and difficult time for everyone. It is really important that we all work together to try to suppress this virus and to help reduce the numbers so that we can return to some kind of normality prior to a vaccine being rolled out. Mrs McKenna also mentioned that as there will be no PE indoors while we are in Level 4 and outdoor learning will remain a priority for all our schools and nurseries so please can you ensure that your child comes dressed for all weathers. If the weather is inclement the staff will decide if it is safe for children to be outside.  We are also ensure that the classrooms are well ventilated so if necessary, your child can wear a hoodie/fleece on top of their school uniform to keep themselves warm. 
In Bankhead Primary we continue, to strictly follow the guidelines set out by the government about physical distancing and hand hygiene. Please can you reinforce these important principals with your child?  We want all of Bankhead Community children, staff and parents to remain in good health. Children should also remain in their class bubbles at playtime and lunchtime and in the Fuel Zone. As Mrs McKenna has said moving to Level 4 of the current COVID restriction means that we need to be more vigilant and careful as we continue to follow the guidelines. 
HOLIDAY HUNGER PROGRAMME

The Scottish Government have provided Local Authorities additional funding for children currently in receipt of Free School Meals (FSM) to receive a food payment as part of the Holiday Hunger Programme over the following school holidays: 

•         Christmas 2020 

•         February 2021 Mid Term Break

•         Easter 2021 

If you think your child/ children may be entitled to Free School Meals because you are in receipt of a qualifying benefit we ask, that as a matter of urgency you make an online application to the Grants Team at  https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolsandlearning where full details of qualifying benefits and the application process are available.  All new applications must be submitted no later than 7th of December 2020. 

Applications received after this date will not be eligible for payment.
CHILDREN IN NEED & NATIONAL POPPY APPEAL

On Friday 13th November we celebrated the Children in Need charity and invited children to donate any spare change to ‘chuck it in the bucket’ and we raised £312.91 Thank you very much for your contributions to this appeal and to your donations for Poppies. 
CHRISTMAS FUND RAISING  

As we will not have a traditional Christmas Fayre this year we would like as many families as possible to participate in a 50/50 fund raising draw. Each child will receive an envelope to put a £1 in and please remember to write your child’s name and class on it and on 18th December we will draw an envelope and the winner will receive half of the money in the envelopes. You will also receive raffle tickets, an envelope to return the raffle tickets and money in and a list of contents for a spectacular Christmas Hamper. The Christmas Hamper will also be drawn on 18th December.

 Both of these fund raising ideas will help us to provide Christmas parties for your child. The Parent Council members have also been busy creating beautiful Christmas Crafts to sell too. (More details to follow). They are also providing the Santa gifts for Primary 1-Primary 3 children.
 BANKHEAD PRIMARY NATIVITY
Mrs MacGregor will be filming and editing our school Nativity that will be available online on Friday 18th December (Let’s hope that technology does not disappoint us!). All classes within our school are involved and will be learning some wonderful songs through British Sign Language and our fabulous Primary 1s will be showing off their acting skills in their bubbles. This Nativity is COVID compliant and we will ensure each class is bubbled to keep everyone safe. 

This year has been a challenging year, however, our wonderful children and staff have worked tirelessly to make the beginning of our academic year successful, and therefore, we would like to create something exciting in the spirit of Christmas.

Please support your child at home in preparation for our filming week – week beginning 30th November.

KEEPING WARM IN GLASGOW

DONATE WINTER COATS, JACKETS & HOODIES
Glasgow City Council has joined forces with Glasgow Times and The Herald to launch a citywide campaign to appeal for donations of up cycled winter coats, jackets and hoodies for Glasgow's children and young people in the fight against coronavirus over the cold months ahead. Current advice and guidance to help suppress and reduce the spread of the virus in schools nationally includes increased ventilation in schools and classrooms and enhanced outdoor learning opportunities in order to help keep schools and nurseries open for learning and teaching. 
Glasgow's schools and nurseries have for many years explored the benefits of outdoor learning on our pupils' mental health and wellbeing but this can raise a few challenges during the cold, winter spell in our city. 

The last eight months have also taken a toll on the financial capacity of many of the city's families and the appeal is a way to help to try and ease this burden and offer support across Glasgow as we are all in this together. 

Maureen McKenna, Executive Director of Education is very appreciative of the partnership with the Glasgow Times and The Herald to help promote the appeal to as many homes in the city and encourage people to use this as the ideal opportunity to upcycle clothes to help others. 

Maureen said : "We know this is an anxious and worrying time for everyone and we wanted to do something to ease some of the burden on our families over the winter months ahead as we adhere to the current government advice and guidance to help suppress and reduce the spread of the virus. 

"This includes more outdoor learning - something that Glasgow has been advocating for many years to boost health and wellbeing. 

"But we recognise that our children and young people need to be warm and cosy so that they can concentrate on their learning - especially during our cold winter days. 

"We know that many of our families are experiencing hardships as a direct result of the ongoing pandemic. Our numbers for school clothing and footwear grants have risen - up from 32,000 in March this year to more than 36,000 this month. 

"When we were planning for the schools returning we focused on the 3Rs - recovery, resilience and re-connection - and now through Keeping Warm in Glasgow we want to also look at another set of 3Rs - reuse, reduce and recycle! 

"Our campaign is about donating good quality winter jackets and coats and warm hoodies - new/nearly new or clothes that children and young people have grown out of - but in perfectly good order for someone else to benefit from. 

"This is the perfect opportunity to have a good clear out and help others into the bargain - and it could not be easier. 

"We've joined forces with the Glasgow Times and The Herald and our colleagues at Glasgow Life so that there's a community centre drop off in most local areas and also a city centre location at The Lighthouse in Mitchell Lane. 

"Please join us to help Keep Warm in Glasgow this winter." 

A number of community centres will accept donations of new/nearly new/good quality winter coats or jackets and self-coloured warm hoodies or sweatshirts with minimum branding where possible. 

Drop off points 

Items can be handed into the following Glasgow Life community centres as well as The Lighthouse in Mitchell Lane in the city centre: 

Items can also be handed in to the following centres, between 9am and 4pm Monday to Friday: 

Barlanark Community Centre ,Castlemilk Community Centre ,Bellcraig Community Centre Darnley Community Centre, Govanhill Community Centre ,Maryhill Community Centre Possilpoint Community Centre*, Penilee Community Centre ,Ruchazie Community Centre** 

*open Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

**donations from 2.30pm - 4pm 

All the donations will then be sorted out centrally by a group of volunteers and a range of sizes and as close a match as possible to schools colours will then be delivered to our schools across the city to be distributed to their school community.


CHRISTMAS PARTIES
These parties will take place in the children’s classrooms and outside for games, weather permitting. 
Dress Code for parties – wear something Christmasy/wintery/festive
	 Day and Date 
	Class 
	Day and  Date 
	Class

	Friday 18th December
	P1a


	Thursday 17th December
	P4a

	Friday 18th December
	P1b

	Thursday 17th December
	P4b

	Friday 18th December
	P2/1


	Friday 18th December
	P5a

	Thursday 17th December
	P2a


	Friday 18th December
	P5b

	Friday 18th December
	P2b


	Friday 18th December
	P6a

	Friday 18th December
	P3a


	Friday 18th December
	P6b

	Friday 18th December
	P3b


	Friday 18th December
	P7a

	
	
	Friday 18th December
	P7b


If you have any queries or concerns please contact me or our leadership team directly through the school office. Useful information is also available the school website and follow us on Twitter @ BankheadGCC.

If the Scottish Government decides to close the schools earlier for the Christmas holidays then we will inform you of the new dates for your child’s Christmas party .
Celine McKinlay

Head Teacher 
November-December 2020





DECEMBER ACTIVITIES & DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 








Wednesday 2nd December the Christmas Tree Lighting Assembly will be filmed with children from P6a and P6b.  Filming for the Bankhead Nativity will begin with P2a, P2b, P4a, P4b, P5a, P5b.  





Thursday 3rd December Classes involved in the Nativity Filming are P1b and P1a & P2/1





Friday 4th December Classes involved in the Nativity Filming P3a, P3b, P6a, P6b, P7a & P7b





Friday 11th December Christmas Jumper Day – Children can choose to wear a Christmas Jumper or to dress down.  This will be a ‘chuck it in the bucket collection’ to raise money for school funds.





Tuesday 1st – Tuesday 22nd December Children have the opportunity to enjoy a Christmas Pantomime from the ‘Take Away Theatre Group’, who usually visit the school to entertain the children so wonderfully. The pantomime is entitled Robin Hood and his Socially Distance Men. The children can watch and participate in this pantomime at any time and they can watch it more than once as this special pantomime is on line for children to enjoy with their teacher in their classroom.  The school has purchased an on line subscription and we can’t wait to meet our favourite characters.





Friday 18th December   Bankhead Primary School Nativity will be on line and we will send you a text message with a link for you and your family to enjoy





Friday 18th December Santa will visit P1- P3 children physically distant in the outdoor classroom. 





Tuesday 22nd December School Closes at 2.30pm





CHRISTMAS LUNCH


The school’s Christmas lunch will be on Wednesday 9th December.   The menu will be:





Lentil Soup with Bread 





Roast Turkey with Gravy (available in Halal)


Chipolata Sausage


Roast Potatoes�Brussel Sprouts





Cheese or Tuna Sandwich


Side Salad





Strawberry and Vanilla Ice Cream Tub





Milk or Water











       








PAGE  

